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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

357 (T) of  2024     

Issued by Brisbane Maritime Region on 17 July 2024 

Area:             Southport pilotage area 

Locality: Coomera River near Saltwater Creek 

Activity: Bridge girder installation works – Coomera Connector

Mariners are advised that: 
 
Girder installation works will commence on the Coomera River Hope Island, near Saltwater Creek, in 
the approximate position latitude 27°52.42.13’S, longitude 153°20.03.37’E.  
 
Works will run from 25 July through to 31 August 2024. 
 
Some changes to the channel width and depth will be experienced around these works. 
 
Barge anchor positions will be marked with anchor buoys equipped with yellow flashing lights. The 
barge will also operate off two spuds, this will effectively hold the barge into position whilst the 
anchor lines are dropped to the riverbed. 
 
Mariners are to navigate with caution when transiting the area, passing at slow speed no wash when  
required.  
 
 
 
 
Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: none 
 
AUS charts affected: AUS814 
ENC Cells affected:  AU5GOC01 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Brisbane Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone: 07 3632 7500  Email: vtsbrisbane@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Brisbane) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


